
 

 

 
TO: All Seminole County Commercial Vehicle Dealers and Financial Institutions  

FROM: Office of the Seminole County Tax Collector  

DATE: August 14, 2025 

RE: Identification Requirements 

 

As of August 14, 2025, FLHSMV is now requiring proof of valid identification for registration transactions 

processed on behalf of another customer.   

 

The following is considered acceptable proof of identification:  

 

1. A valid driver license or identification card issued by Florida or another state, (This includes any U.S. 

territory such as American Samoa, Guam, Marianas, Puerto Rico, and US Virgin Islands) or Canada.  

 

2. A valid passport or passport card, which does not have to be issued by the United States. A valid 

passport is defined as an unexpired passport or passport card issued by the United States government; 

or an unexpired passport issued by the government of another country with: a stamp or mark affixed by 

the Federal Government onto the passport to evidence an authorize lawful presence in the United 

States; or an unexpired I-94, or current permanent resident card, or unexpired immigrant visa, issued by 

the Federal Government. 

 

No registration transactions will be released to dealers, dealership runners, or employees of financial 

institutions without valid identification. 


